ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY, MAY 6, 2015 3RD DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on May 6, 2015 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 9:40 a.m., the Commission met with Floyd Ellsworth regarding Hall Cemetery. Mr. Ellsworth was inquiring if a fund had been established by past Commissioners for the upkeep of the cemetery. He stated that a former Commissioner said that money had been set aside for Hall Cemetery and wanted to know what had happened to the money.

The Commission informed Mr. Ellsworth that the County had a fund established only for the Milliken Cemetery in Adair County. This had been established decades ago by heirs of the individuals buried there. That was the only fund in the control of the County for maintenance of a cemetery. Adair County Treasurer, Lori Smith, confirmed that only one fund was dedicated to a cemetery and that was Milliken. Former Commissioners, however, may have given money personally for the maintenance of a cemetery.

The Commission asked if they could help in any other way. Mr. Ellsworth said the road was being maintained and rocked. He thanked the Commission for their time.

In the afternoon, the Commission met with Adair County Road and Bridge Supervisor, Isaiah Curtis, regarding general operations of the Road and Bridge Department.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on May 6, 2015.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 47